
 

  

 
 
The Chemung County Library District, with 
neighborhood libraries in Big Flats, the 
Bookmobile, Elmira, Horseheads, Van Etten, 
West Elmira, and on the web at 
www.ccld.lib.ny.us 

 

 

Agenda 
 

The February 2020 meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Chemung County Library District will be held 

will be held on Thursday February 20, 2020 at 6:00 pm at the West Elmira Library, 1231 W. 

Water St. Elmira, NY 14905. The agenda for the meeting is listed below.  If you are unable to 

attend, please inform Ms. Dworkin (607-398-2021), Mrs. Mellott (733-8607), or Mr. Shaw (733-8611).   

 

1.  Call to order  

2.  Pledge of allegiance 

3.  Introduction of Members 

4.  Approval of minutes (document #2020-07)  

5.  Treasurer’s report 

 a) Financial report (document 2020-08)  

 b) Report of Unpaid Bills Detail (document 2020-09)  

6.  Correspondence  

7.  President’s report (Dworkin) 

8.  Director’s Report 

Consent Item: Approval of Personnel Actions 

Resolved that the CCLD Board of Trustees approve the personnel actions as submitted. 

9.  Committee reports:   

a)  Executive Committee (Dworkin)  

 1)  Report of the Committee meeting (document 2019-10) 

b)  Budget & Finance Committee (Schamel) 

 1)  Report of the Committee meeting (document 2019-11)  

 c)  Building & Grounds Committee (Schwesinger) 

 1)  Report of the Committee meeting (document 2019-12) 

 d) Personnel Committee (Dworkin)  

 e) Election and Continuity Committee (Rogan) 

 f) Advocacy Committee  

10. Executive Session 

11.  Old business     

12.  New business 

13.  Period for public expression  

14.  Adjournment  
 

http://www.ccld.lib.ny.us/


(Minutes of the January 16, 2020 meeting of the Chemung County Library District Board 

of Trustees. Document #2020-7)  

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Rachel Dworkin. Present were Pat 

Silvernail, Ann Hayes, Pam Larnard, Martha Smith, Karl Schwesinger, Kevin Hansen, 

Jessica Roberts, Bonnie Chollet, Phyllis Rogan, and Lee Saginario, and new members Penny 

Appenzellar and Crystal Gullo-Buzzetti, excused Jack Schamel. Also present were Holly 

Melott and Ron Shaw, the Library District’s Administration, and three residents of 

Chemung County. 

 

Ms. Roberts made a motion, seconded by Ms. Dworkin to appoint Ms. Appenzellar and Ms. 

Gullo-Buzzetti as board members.  Vote: Unanimously approved.  

 

Ms. Chollet made a motion, seconded by Ms. Silvernail, that the slate of officers be 

approved.  Vote: Unanimously approved.  

 

Minutes.  The minutes of the December 2019 meeting (Document #2020-1) were presented 

for board review. Ms. Larnard moved, seconded by Mr. Hansen to accept the minutes as 

presented in writing.  VOTE:  Unanimously Approved.   

 

Financial Report. The December 31, 2019 Financial Report (Document #2020-2) was 

presented for board review.  Mr. Schwesinger moved, seconded by Ms. Hayes to approve 

the December Financial Report as distributed in writing. VOTE: Unanimously Approved.  

 

Ms. Deb Brimmer, IT Director for CCLD, acting on behalf of the Labor Management 

Committee, proposed changes to the current contract in regards to retiree health insurance 

coverage. 

 

Ms. Roberts moved that the board go into an Executive Session, seconded by Ms. Rogan.  

Vote:  Unanimously approved.  Ms. Smith moved that the board move out of executive 

session, seconded by Ms. Larnard.  Vote:  Unanimously approved. 

 

Ms. Rogan made a motion that the proposed policy changes be presented to the CCLD 

lawyer for further evaluation.  Seconded by Ms. Roberts.  Vote:  Unanimously approved. 

 

Correspondence. Mr. Shaw shared an email from a patron who was expressing frustration 

about children being disruptive at the main branch.   

 

Director’s Report.  Mr. Shaw reported on the following: 

 

 CCLD will be allotted air time on WETM every other Wednesday at noon.  Staff 

will rotate through the presentations.   

 $18,000 was received from CCLD Friends, funds will be distributed among the 

branches and departments. 

 Support for Windows 7 is no longer available.  All staff computers have been 

converted to Windows 10.  Signage has been placed by all patron computers, they 

are to be used at their own risk. 

 Horseheads Foundation would like to paint and put new flooring in the meeting room 

at the Horseheads Library at an estimated cost of $9950, which they will fund.  Mr. 

Schwesinger made a motion that the Horseheads Foundation be allowed to paint and 



put new flooring in the meeting room at the Horseheads Library at an estimated cost 

of $9950.  Seconded by Ms. Hayes.  Vote:  Unanimously approved. 

 Horseheads Friends have given $8600 to the Horsehead Library to be allocated for 

programs. 

 Lourdes Mammography will have a bus at Steele to provide services on Friday, 

February 7 from 9:30-5:30.  They will be bringing their own generator. 

 Tuesday, February 25th is Library Advocacy Day.  STLS will be sponsoring a bus to 

Albany for a show of support.  Details were made available.   

 

CONSENT ITEM: Approval of the Personnel Actions for January (Appendix C). Resolved 

by Ms. Rogan, seconded by Mr. Hansen that the CCLD Board of Trustees approves the 

Personnel actions as submitted.  Vote: Unanimously Approved. 

 

The Director's Report (Appendix A) and the CCLD Staff Reports (Appendix B) for last 

month were submitted in writing to the board.  

Executive Committee.  The report of the Executive Committee was presented in writing to 

the board (Document #2020-4) 

Budget & Finance Committee.  The report of the Budget & Finance Committee meeting 

was presented in writing to the board (Document #2020-5).  

 

Buildings & Grounds Committee. The report of the Buildings & Grounds Committee 

meeting was presented in writing to the board (Document #2020-6).  Mr. Schwesinger stated 

that contract has been sent to Elmira Structures for installation of the outdoor sign at Steele.  

Mr. Shaw has been in touch with architect, Bob Butcher, the break room renovations will 

begin in a few weeks.  Staff will be given the opportunity to vote on paint color and cabinet 

selections.  Fire Alarm Service Technology (F.A.S.T.) will come to review and determine 

security camera locations at Steele. 

 

President’s Report.  Ms. Dworkin explained the structure, tasks, and meeting times of the 

various committees.  Everyone was encouraged to participate.   

 

Personnel Committee. Ms. Appenzellar agreed to be a part of this committee. 

 

Election & Continuity Committee.  Nothing to report at this time. 

 

Advocacy Committee.  The committee will be revitalized and meetings will be planed.   

 

Old Business.   

 

New Business.   
 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm. The next regular meeting of the board will be held 

on Thursday, February 20, 2020 at 6:00pm at the West Elmira Library, 1231 W. Water 

St. Church, Elmira, NY. 
 

 









Document #2020-10 

 

Report of the February 5, 2020 meeting of the Executive Committee of the Chemung 

County Library District:   

 
The meeting came to order at 6:00pm. Attending the meeting from the Executive Committee were Rachel 

Dworkin, Jack Schamel, Phyllis Rogan, and Martha Smith. Holly Melott and Ronald Shaw, CCLD 

management were also present. Other board members in attendance were Bonnie Chollet, Ann Hayes, 

Jessica Roberts, Kevin Hansen, and Pam Larnard.  

 

Ms. Dworkin called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

UNPAID BILLS:  Ms. Melott submitted the Unpaid Bill List dated 2/5/2020 for the General Fund - 

$34,309.97 and the Grant Fund - $896.21.  Mr. Schamel moved, seconded by Mr. Hansen to approve 

payment of the bills as submitted in writing.  VOTE: Unanimously Approved. 

 

Director Ron Shaw gave the following reports: 

 

 A 12 month subscription for a Homeless Training was recently purchased.  Staff will be 

required to view, board members are encouraged to participate.  Details will be forthcoming.  

 $5,000 was received from the local Community Arts group.  This is the maximum allotment 

available.  Proceeds will be used to fund two classes each month with local artists. 

 A text notification system is now in place.  Employees will be contacted when there is a 

closing.  Only three employees were unable to utilize this service, they will be notified via phone. 

 A quote was received from Biblioteca for a new security gate at a cost of $21,703.  The current 

one has been in place since 1987 and is no longer serviceable.   

 Windows 10 update is progressing, all staff computers are current. 

 The continuation of the summer concert series is being evaluated.  Partnering with other 

entities or hosting these events at the branches is a consideration. 

 

Ms. Dworkin made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Mr. Schamel.  Vote:  Unanimously approved. 

  

The meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm.  The next meeting of the Executive Committee of the Chemung 

County Library District will be held on Wednesday, March 4, 2020 at 6pm in the Petrie Conference 

Room of the Steele Memorial 

 



Document #2020-11 

 

Report of the February 12, 2020 meeting of the Budget & Finance Committee of the 

Chemung County Library District.  

 

Attending the meeting were CCLD board members Ms. Rachel Dworkin and Ms. Ann Hayes. 

Also in attendance Holly Melott and Ron Shaw, CCLD Administration. The meeting opened at 

8:45 a.m. 

 

Ms. Melott presented the January 31, 2020 Financial Report to the Committee. The report will be 

forwarded to the full CCLD board for its consideration.  

 

Ms. Melott presented the Unpaid Bill List dated 2/20/20 for the General Fund - $26,299.56 and the 

Grant Fund - $65.49. The Unpaid Bills Details will be forwarded to the full CCLD board for its 

consideration.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:55am.  The next meeting of the Budget & Finance Committee will 

be held on Wednesday, March 11, 8:45 am in the Petrie Conference Room of the Steele 

Memorial Library.   
 

 



Document #2020-12 

 

Report of the February 5, 2020 meeting of the Buildings & Grounds Committee of the Chemung 

County Library District 

 

The meeting opened at 5:30 pm. Present were Ms. Martha Smith, Ms. Rachel Dworkin.  Also 

attending were Holly Melott and Ronald Shaw, CCLD Management. 

 

The Committee received reports on the following: 

 

 A letter was received from the Town of West Elmira, they will no longer be cutting the 

grass at the West Elmira Branch.  Bids will be accepted for this service. 

 Fire Alarm Service Technology did a walk through for security camera placement at 

Steele.  They are considering moving two of the current cameras. 

 No update on the boiler project. 

 Mr. Shaw will be in touch with Bob Butcher to arrange a meeting with staff concerning 

the break room renovations. 

 A standard form of agreement has been signed, allowing Elmira Structures to begin work 

on the sign at Steele. 

 The parking lot is in need of paving.  Estimates will be collected. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 5:40pm.  

The next regular meeting of the Buildings & Grounds Committee will be held on Wednesday, 

March 4th 2020 at 5:30pm in the Petrie Conference Room at the Steele Memorial Library. 

 
 


